## SMbulletin

Friday, 25 October 2019

## **ARC**

The business part of ARC began on Monday with the celebration of the Eucharist at the tomb of St

Peter. Then from Monday to Friday the unit superiors have been meeting individually with the superior general, general assistants and with each other. Plenary sessions focused on current issues including vocations, formation, various meetings, laity, structures, mission and finance. It was decided to hold the next *Council of the Society* in Mexico on 9 – 22 October, 2021. The ARC will end after the Eucharist on Sunday.





From left to right: Juan Carlos Piña, Pat Devlin, Roberto Furtuoso, Alejandro Muñoz, Chris Ganzon, Setefano Mataele, Albert Kabala, David Kennerley, Tony Corcoran, John Harhager, Yvan Mathieu, John Larsen, Martin McAnaney, Tim Duckworth, Ben McKenna and Paul Frechette.



## **Celebration of Perpetual Professions**

On Saturday 19 October seven seminarians made their perpetual profession in the Society of Mary. They are Samuele Tukidia and Floyd Gatana from Oceania, Guy Assogoma and Stev Youm from Africa, Ben D'Souza from New Zealand, Leandro Martins from Brazil and Ricardo Navarrete from Mexico. They made their vows before the Superior General who presided over the solemn Mass, which was concelebrated by all members of the General Administration, the Major Superiors, and other



confreres and friends. The celebration was attended by family, Marist friends, staff, fellow students, members of the local parish and many others. After the celebration all those present where welcomed at a festive lunch.